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Dear Siblings in Christ, 
 
My family has recently begun a new journey.  It started out simply and innocently enough.  When one of  
us brought home a fish from the Jamboree in May we thought, “Well, it will last a few weeks.”  Then we  
bought a small aquarium with a filter for it.  And, of course, it seemed to love it.  Then we thought we  
should go and buy a bigger aquarium and get it some companions.  It seemed that a 10 gallon tank  
should suffice. 
 
Oh, but you head down that road and you read and listen and learn.  We walked into the pet store ready  
to buy that 10 gallon aquarium, only to be told that a goldfish – a single goldfish – requires at least a 40  
gallon tank by itself!  It turns out they tend to live for several years and grow – to as long as 12 inches! 
 
We came home with a 55 gallon aquarium. 
 
It didn’t end there.  Now we are learning about filters, water heaters, substrate, and decorations.  I  
always imagined you just put it all together and filled the tank and, voila!  You’re ready for fish!  It turns  
out, though, that the tank takes time to cycle and get the proper balance of ammonia, nitrites, nitrates,  
and so much more before you can even begin to add fish.  Talk about confusing and oh, so frustrating! 
 
Our faith can be just as confusing and frustrating.  When we are children, faith seems so simple.  We  
learn that God made the earth and everything in it and Jesus died for our sins.  As children, we believe  
because we are told – not because we understand.  As adults, sometimes we think faith should be just as  
simple.  We say the Creed on Sunday and that should be enough. 
 
Then life hits us. 
 
Those simple statements of faith don’t get us through the hard times – the scary doctor visits, the lost  
jobs, divorce, death.  That’s when we learn that we need to know more about God and how God walks  
with us.  It’s in those times that we want to turn to God, but we just don’t understand how.  We don’t  
have the tools. 
 
This is why we bring our kids to be baptized, then to Sunday school, and then Confirmation.  That need  
for faith is why we say, over and over again, that Confirmation is not graduation.  We never stop learning.   
We never stop growing.  Teenagers are learning so much about life, and if they have no foundation in  
faith they have no way of growing in God.  As adults, we think we have learned it all.  We are busy  
working and raising families.  We don’t have time for God.  Until we need to make time because we need  
God. 
 
If that time comes and all we have is that Sunday school understanding of God and Jesus, we will flounder.   
We will be confused.  We will be frustrated. 
 
A while ago, I talked about Jonah in a sermon.  We all learn, when we are kids about Jonah spending  
time in the belly of the whale, but if we stop there, we are robbed of the story of running away from God  
and God bringing us back.  If we leave it at a cute story of a man in a whale, we miss the chance to see  
God’s wonderful grace at work. 
 
Our faith must continue to mature.  And for that to happen, our understanding must continue to grow.   
That growth comes from spending time reading our Bibles, studying with others, and prayer.  It means  
we must make time for God and God’s Word in our lives. 
 
       (Continued on next page) 
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WE CELEBRATE THE BAPTISM OF: 
Charlotte Dee Ehlen, daughter of  
Eugene and Ali Ehlen, born on  
June 8, 2023, was baptized on  
Sunday, September 3, 2023.    

Our sympathy goes out to the family and friends, of Milton 
(Milt) Konicek, member of our congregation.  Milt was 
born on 10/01/1934 and passed to eternal life on August 
26, 2023.  Please keep his loved ones and friends in your 
prayers for comfort. May he rest in heavenly peace. 

IN MEMORY OF MILT KONICEK…  

WE CELEBRATE THE BAPTISM OF: 
Lillyonna Grace Alby, daughter of  
Michael Alby and Nina Ortiz, born on  
February 3, 2014, was baptized on  
Saturday, September 30, 2023.    

CONTINUED—FROM THE DESK OF PASTOR JOHN 
 
All of that extra work my family must put in to get our aquarium to be a thriving place for fish will pay off  
for years to come.  In the same way the extra work we are called to put into growing our faith will  
surround us with comfort when we sorrow, strength when we are troubled, and courage when our lives  
are in turmoil. 
 
Please bring your kids to learn here at church.  Bring your teens to grow in God.  Come to church.   
Participate in Bible studies.  If we are missing a class or program that you would like to see, talk to me or  
a member of the Mission Council.  And when you are at home – make time for God in your quiet times. 
 
Discover the wonder of a deeper faith. 
 
In Christ, 
Pastor John 

BAPTISMS & MEMORIAL 
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RALLY DAY & CHURCH PICNIC—September 10, 2023 
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Continued—RALLY DAY—September 10, 2023 
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Blessing of the Backpacks—September 10, 2023 

1st Day of Sunday School—September 17, 2023 
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MISSION COUNCIL (Page 6-8) 

Present: Pr. John Brink, President - Andy Johnson, Vice President - Ryan Jazdzewski, Rachel Bennett, 
Joyce Etter, Secretary Patty Oldenburg. 
Excused: Claudia Kreuscher 
Guest: John Oldenburg 

  
6:35 – Called to order.  
Opening Prayer – Joyce shared a devotional from the book “Devotions for Church Leaders and Small 
Groups”, by Lynne Modranski, and led us in prayer.  Rachel will share a devotional in October. 
 
MOTION – by Ryan, second by Rachel, to approve the minutes from the August 10, 2023 meeting.  – 
Approved 
 

Building & Grounds Report –  
John Oldenburg gave a report on the current Building & Grounds projects. 

• Electronic sign – The B&G committee, along with member Marie Way, was given the task of purchas-
ing a double-sided electronic sign to be placed in the front of the church near the current signage.  The 
committee physically evaluated the placement of a sign and concluded that for ideal visibility, it is best 
to have two separate single-sided signs. This would allow for the usage of the existing stone wall.  John 
presented a drawing of the recommendation.  Council unanimously liked the idea and look of the two 
signs.  The committee will now get bids for the project.  There is currently $17,000 in the electronic 
sign fund.   

• Snow Removal – The committee has received two quotes from Reesman and Wanasek companies for 
parking lot, driveway, and sidewalk snow removal for the 2023/2024 season.  They are waiting for a 
bid from Augies.  A decision will be made at their September meeting.   

• Damaged Light – The damaged light in the parking area in front of the church has been repaired.  John 
will make sure to check that it is working correctly. 

• Stained Glass Windows – Brian & Terry Erb have volunteered to chair this project.  There are currently 
six stained glass windows displayed in the Narthex.  Each window has a separate bidding sheet.  The 
minimum bid for the large windows is $70.00.  The minimum bid for the smaller windows is $40.00.  
The bidding will end on Sunday, September 24th.  A decision will be made at that time on how to pro-
ceed with the sale of the other six windows.  There are twelve windows in total.   

• Painting – John reported that member Ken Krause has finished his volunteer painting of the outside 
window frames, the outside of the storage room door and the air conditioning unit by the playground.  
Ken’s generosity has much improved the appearance of the building.  Council will send a thank you to 
Ken. 

• Sanctuary A.C. Units – John reported that there were two A.C. units in the sanctuary that were not 
working.  Jim Mucci volunteered his expertise to combine the working parts of the units to make one 
of those units functional.  The second unit will be repaired by Faust in the Spring.  Thank you to Jim! 

• Roof Inspection – Bobbi informed the B&G committee that our insurance underwriter has taken drone 
pictures of the roof and are questioning its condition.  The committee will conduct a formal inspection 
and get back to the insurance company.  John is completing the requested questionnaire. 

• Nursing Room – John & Patty Oldenburg will make improvements to the Sunday School classroom that 
has been chosen as a nursing room for mothers.  A chair will be purchased or provided.  The clear glass 
in the door will be frosted and a curtain for the large hallway window will be installed. 

 
Continued on next page. 
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MISSION COUNCIL—Continued 

Pastors’ Report; 
Pastor John shared that he helped Bob install a camera near the parking lot door, and he installed 
internet in the choir room.   
He is encouraged by the young families that have been visiting Cross and by upcoming scheduled 
baptisms.   
Ginny Richards, our faithful long-term organist, is still recovering.  She hopes to come back to share 
her gifts soon.   
Pastor will be participating in the Southern WI Conference meeting.  This is a time for churches to get 
together.   
Confirmation update; There are six 9th graders that will be confirmed in October.  There are currently 
three 8th graders and nine 7th graders enrolled in confirmation class.  
After Pastor’s appeal for additional funds for the Discretionary Fund on Sunday September 10th, he 
received $600.00 from the congregation.   
The RIC annual meeting will be held on November 11.  The theme is “We Love All.”  It will be held at 
Christ the Servant Church in Waukesha.   
On a recent trip to Iowa, Pastor John visited Camp Courageous.  This is a camp for people of all ages 
with varying disabilities.  He is considering this camp for a 2024 confirmation mission trip.    

 
Major Ministries 
RIC Discussion – As our Council liaison, Joyce had some questions about involvement, decision 

making, confidentiality, training, and funding.  Andy stated that we will be following the synod 
guidelines.  The council will be engaged but not micro-managing.  Joyce shared a pamphlet 
about ‘New Beginnings’, a women’s shelter in Elkhorn.  It is also a safe space for LGBTQIA youth 
to go.   

RIC Partner Update – Andy stated he is getting encouraging feedback from Cross members.  He has 
received many positive comments from his article in the newsletter.  It was suggested that he 
send a letter in the mail to all Cross members regarding the core team for RIC.  There has al-
ready been some interest in core team participation.  He is also scheduling two mission mo-
ments in the upcoming weeks.   

Seminary Scholarship Fund – Pastor John provided us with a brief profile of his son Joe.  Joe has 
been a member at Cross for over a year.  He received a psychology degree in Italy in just three 
years.  He has been called to the seminary.  In late August Pastor John dropped Joe off at Wart-
burg Seminary in Iowa.  Joe has made a request for seminary assistance funding.  Pastor John 
recused himself from council discussion.  After discussion a motion was made.   

MOTION - by Ryan, second by Rachel to approve seminary assistance funding to Joseph Brink.  - 
Approved. 

Pastor John will contact the seminary for the needed paperwork.   
 
 
 
 
Continued on next page.   
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LOVE INC. 
Love, Inc. is always in need of volunteers to help in their food pantry or 

sorting through donations. 
 

Please visit love-inc.net/volunteer/opportunities for the most up to date 

list of volunteers needed. 
 

For more information on how to donate and what to donate, please visit 

love-inc.net/donate. 
 

Make sure to follow Love, Inc. on Facebook (@Loveincwi) for the most up 

to date information on hours of operation,  

donations being accepted and more. 

Turkey Dinner 2023 – Marie Way and Terry Erb have agreed to be on board again for this year’s 
turkey dinner.  The council chose the date of November 11, 2023 for the event.  Andy will be in 
contact with Marie and Terry. 

 

Minor Ministries 

Business Board – Andy and Ryan currently must sign all outgoing checks at Cross.  The Business 
Board has made and approved a motion that any checks written for $500.00 or less will require 
just one signature, instead of two.  This addresses the bottleneck of unsigned checks. 

Stained Glass Window Proceeds –  
MOTION – by Rachel, second by Joyce, to distribute all proceeds from the sale of the stained-glass 

windows to the Cross Discretionary Fund.   – Approved 
Soup Suppers – Tabled until October. 

 
Thank You Notes – Andy & Patty 
Pastor John closed with a prayer.   

  Meeting adjourned – 8:28 p.m. 
 

             Next Meeting – Thursday, October 26, – 6:30 in person, church library. 
 Devotions - Rachel 
Respectfully submitted, Patty Oldenburg - Mission Council Secretary 

MISSION COUNCIL 
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Annie Bailey Virgie Heineman 

Cody Baumgart Jim Kohler 

Don Brink Ken Krause 

Jim Brink Ryan Larson 

Pat Christopherson Bev Leonard 

Mel Dey Howard Murrah 

Liam Finucane John Oldenburg 

Tiffany Freiwald Etta Olson 

Jeff Gayhart Bob Remer 

Richard Griebel Ginny Richards 

Lowel Guard Delta Shine 

Michelle Harlan Addison Smith 

Mapenzi and Clarisse,   

the children  we sponsor through World Vision.  

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

CROSS PRAYERS LIST 

10/1 Streiff, Mrs Eunice  

10/1 Koldeway, Mrs Erika Lauren  

10/2 Sorenson, Mrs Suzanne  

10/2 Grisham-Kimball, Macey Leigh  

10/2 Oldenburg, Henry James  

10/3 Johnson, Mrs Constance Ann (Connie)  

10/6 Beecher, Mrs Beverly (Bev)  

10/6 Follis, Mr Tom  

10/6 Dixon, Mr Kevin L.  

10/6 Torhorst, Olivia Claire  

10/7 Dixon, Khloey Madyson  

10/7 Brink, Joshua (Josh)  

10/7 DeLassus, Violet May  

10/8 Damon, Dalton James  

10/9 Etter, Mrs Joyce  

10/10 Gaethke, Mr Michael (Mike)  

10/11 Krause, Mr Kenneth Wayne (Ken)  

10/11 Way, Mrs Marie  

10/11 Kramer, Mrs Ashley Nicole  

10/11 Johnson, Benjamin Kenneth (Ben)  

10/12 Dey, Mr Melvin (Mel)  

10/12 Tate, Ryan  

10/12 Torhorst, Aubrie Madison  

10/15 Swan, Miss Adelynn 

10/15 Swan, Miss Brienne 

9/16 Diggins, Mr Michael (Mike)  

10/17 Fenn, Ms Brenda  

10/17 Moericke, Mrs Michele  

10/17 Longo, Lorelei Angelic  

10/19 Krause, Mrs Donna  

10/19 Repsa, Mr Matthew  

10/20 Anderson, Ms Jessica  

10/21 Wolfe, Mrs Mary  

10/22 Oldenburg, Mrs Pat  

10/22 Geyso, Mrs Jennifer Jacobs 

10/22 Anderson, Amelia Bronwyn  

10/22 Fitzgerald, Courtney Alexis  

10/23 Heinz, Mrs Janet  

10/24 White, Ms Sharon  

10/24 Morehouse, Mrs Jenny 

10/28 Larsen, Mr Dave  

10/28 Robers, Mr Kyle  

10/28 Schmidt, Megan Elizabeth  

10/28 Follis, Ryan  

10/29 Stardy, Mr Delmar (Del)  

10/29 Cass, Mrs Carolyn  

10/29 Bailey, Zachary J.  

10/30 Streblow, Mr Dale 

10/30 Oliver, Mrs Beth  

10/30 Warren, Molly Jean  



 10 

CONNECTING TEAM 

J oin us  on S aturday, 

Oc tober 28th from 9am to Noon. 

C ros s  L utheran C hurc h 

126 C hapel Terrac e, B urling ton, WI 

Meet us in the church parking lot for fun and treats!!  If you are  

interested in participating and being a car host, send an email to  

C ross Lutheran C hurch at:   crossbur@ cross-church.org  

and we will get back to you with all the information you will need. 

SERVING TEAM 

O n August 29th,  192 S chool Kits were assembled to be sent and later distributed 
by Lutheran World Relief (LWR) to countries in need of them. Thank you to Bon-
nie Flitcroft, J im and Marilynn Hansen, Marlene Remer, Lisa and S teve S chnei-
der and their grandchildren Abby, Ian and S ean Nie for their work on this project. 
Receiving a backpack filled with school supplies will enable a child to attend 
school because many families are too poor to buy the materials their children 
need to go to school.  
 
Thank you for your S eptember donations for C larisse and Mapenzi who are the 
girls C ross sponsors through World Vision.  
 
The O ctober collection will be donations for the Thanksgiving dinners that Love, 
Inc. provides to needy families.  
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World Vision is a  Christian Humanitarian Organization dedicated to working with  
children, families, and their communities worldwide to reach their potential by tack-
ling the causes of poverty and injustice.  Motivated by our faith in Jesus Christ, we 
serve alongside the poor and oppressed as a demonstration of God’s unconditional 
love for all people.  World Vision serves all people, regardless of religion, race, eth-
nicity, or gender.   
 
The following information was recently received from World Vision about Jessicca 
who is one of the three girls Cross has sponsored. “We're happy to share that Jessic-
ca and her community are graduating from World Vision's sponsorship program! 
After many years of hard work, the community has reached their goal of becoming 
self-reliant. Your faithful support and prayers have played a key role in empowering 
Jessicca's community to break the cycle of poverty, and now children and families 
are equipped with the tools and solutions they need to thrive long term. This is 
what sponsorship is all about-lives changing for the better!” 
 
We will continue to sponsor Clarisse (17 years) who live in the Democratic Republic 
of the Congo and Mapenzi (11 years) who lives in Kenya. 
 
Thank you members of Cross for your sponsorship of Jessicca, Clarisse and Mapenzi 
this year. World Vision wrote that “your faithful sponsorship gifts mean your spon-
sored children are supported with essentials like educational opportunities that can 
help them grow into all God created them to be. What a blessing your support is for 
them!” 
 
It was indicated that we can give with confidence because “In 2022, 89% of World 

Vision’s total operating expenses were used for programs that benefit children, fam-

ilies, and communities in need. World Vision provides hope and assistance to com-

munities through our presence in nearly 100 countries.  

 

 

11 
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DIFFERENT WAYS ON HOW TO GIVE: 
 

MAIL a check to:  Cross Lutheran Church at 

      126 Chapel Terrace, Burlington, WI 
 

ON THE APP: Click “Give” 
 

TEXT:  “GIVE” TO 608-888-9247 
 

ONLINE:  Visit the homepage www.cross-church.org. 

ELECTRONIC CONTRIBUTIONS  

THROUGH SIMPLY GIVING 
 

If you plan to start giving through Simply Giving, 

please remember to contact the Financial office. 

 

Forms are in the church office for new requests.  

We would be happy to email or mail you a copy to 

fill out and return.  If you are changing your giving 

dollar amount, an email or signed letter is  

acceptable.   Contact Bobbie Abel at  

financial@cross-church.org. 

SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
 

Consider a Contribution to the Cross Lutheran Lifetime 

Learner Scholarship.  Are you looking to help others in 

our congregation who are guided by Christ get a post-

secondary education? 

 

Consider donating to the Cross Lutheran Church  

Lifetime Learner Scholarship Fund.  To do so, mark 

“Scholarship Fund” on your giving envelope. 

 

This annual fund (totaling $1000 to $5000) is awarded 

to up to three congregation members who are  

enrolling full time into a university or college for 

the first time in their lives.  A heartfelt thanks for 

your consideration. 

NOTICE OF FILMING & PHOTOGRAPHY 
When you attend service or an event at Cross  

Lutheran Church, Burlington, you enter an area 

where photography, audio, and video recording 

may occur. 

 

If you choose not to have your image used, please 

see one of the pastors, church leaders, or  

communications director. 
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FINANCIAL REPORT—As of August 31, 2023 
 INCOME EXPENSES  

Jan. $22,793.76 $33,431.50 -$10,637.74 

Feb. $26,787.59 $25,281.34 $1,506.25 

Mar. $25,204.32 $23,948.74 $1,255.58 

Apr. $21,188.86 $23,814.90 -$2,626.04 

May $24,533.15 $24,506.18 $26.97 

Jun. $19,230.78 $20,935.44 -$1,704.66 

Jul. $22,732.04 $21,557.26 $1,174.78 

Aug.  $24,039.85 $24,409.71 -$369.86 

Sept.   $0.00 

Oct.   $0.00 

Nov.   $0.00 

Dec.   $0.00 

Totals  -$11,374.72 

Major Maintenance      $61,984.19  

Parking Lot Fund  $41,230.53 

Parking Lot CD  $125,000.00 

General Scholarship 2024 $390.00 

ENDOWMENT FUND BOARD 
 

The Endowment Fund Board of Trustees held a zoom meeting at 6 p.m. on Sep-
tember 7, 2023. They remembered Milt Konicek, who passed away August 26, 
2023. Milt initiated, organized, and handled the legal transactions to establish 
and maintain the Endowment Fund of Cross Lutheran Church, Inc. In addition, he 
took care of the investing for the Regular and Spiegelhoff Endowment Funds and 
for the Seminary Assistance Trust for over twenty-five years. Gratitude was ex-
pressed for the countless donations of his time and efforts to leave this legacy to 
Cross Church. 
 
Gifts to the Regular Endowment Fund are welcomed to honor birthdays, anniver-
saries, as memorials and for blessings received. These are lasting gifts because 
they are invested and only the annual earnings are donated. The recipients of 
the donations are charities and organizations that address poverty, hunger, 
homelessness, disasters, health needs and education in our local community, in 
our state, nationally and throughout the world. To give a gift, write out a check 
to the Endowment Fund of Cross Lutheran Church. 
 
The next zoom meeting of the Endowment Board will be at 6 p.m. on Thursday, 
December 7. 
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SEPTEMBER 30th to DECEMBER VOLUNTEERS:   
Assisting Ministers 

COFFEE HOUR 
All are welcome to coffee hour in Luther Hall 
from 9:00-10:00 every Sunday morning.  
Join us for a time of fellowship prior to the 
10:00 am service while enjoying coffee, a  
donut and orange juice. 

 

ADULT BIBLE STUDY— 

Started back up again on Sundays.  The 

Bible study is located in the Church 

Lounge at 9:00am, Led by Bruce Tate.  

We will be continuing with the study of  

Minor Prophets 2. 

VETERANS RECOGNITION PROGRAM 

There will be a Veterans Recognition Program and Luncheon on Sunday, November 
5th at 11:00am in Luther Hall.  
 
The following will be recognized: If you are a Veteran and member of Cross  
or if you are a Veteran and an immediate family member is a member of Cross.   
 
Information forms need to be filled out by Veterans for this program no later than 
Sunday, October 29th.  These Veterans Information Forms will be provided in the 
Narthex along with Luncheon information and the Recognition Program.    
 
All members of Cross are asked to join in this recognition program.  

Thank you. John Hakala 

Special Service Saturdays Name Sundays Name 

 09/30/23 Bob Remer 10/01/23 Polly Burright 

 10/07/23 Brenda Belot 10/08/23 Lois Berg 

 10/14/23 Nancy Dey 10/15/23 Barb Tate 

 10/21/23 Bob Remer 10/22/23 Bruce Tate 

Reformation/Affirmation of Baptism 10/28/23 Anita Mucci 10/29/23 Rachel Bennett 

     

All Saints Day 11/04/23 Polly Burright 11/05/23 Bruce Tate 

 11/11/23 Polly Burright 11/12/23 Barb Tate 

 11/18/23 Brenda Belot 11/19/23 Lois Berg 

 11/25/23 Nancy Dey 11/26/23 Rachel Bennett 

     

Advent 1 12/02/23 Bob Remer 12/03/23 Ryan Jazdzewski 

Advent 2 12/09/23 Anita Mucci 12/10/23 Bruce Tate 

Advent 3 12/16/23 Ryan Jazdzewski 12/17/23 Barb Tate 
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Cross Lutheran Staff & Ministry Leadership Teams as of May, 2023 

 
WORSHIP SCHEDULE MISSION COUNCIL 

Saturdays In-person - 5pm Andy Johnson, President 

Sundays In-person & On-line - 9am (summer) 10am Ryan Jazdzewski, Vice President 

   *  Facebook:  @crossburlington Claudia Kreuscher 

   *  YouTube Channel Patty Oldenburg, Secretary 

   *  Website:  www.cross-church.org Rachel Bennett 

 Joyce Etter 

Online Fellowship - 15 minutes following worship  

 BUSINESS BOARD 

CHURCH STAFF Lois Berg, Director  

Senior Pastor - Pastor John Brink Brett Metzger, Treasurer 

Church Office Administrator - Carol Fischer Doug Bouchat, Secretary 

Financial Administrator - Bobbie Abel  

Custodian - Bob Remer BUILDING & GROUNDS 

 Brian Erb                               John Oldenburg 

 Terry Long                             Bob Remer 

CHURCH MUSIC STAFF Mike Ladd                              Steve Schneider  

Organist - Ginny Richards                                      

Part-time Organist - Brian Plehn CONNECTING TEAM 

Contemporary Music Director - Brian Plehn Anita Mucci 

Joyful Voice Director - Brian Plehn Pam Murphy 

Chapel Bells Director - Open position Marlene Remer 

  

CONTACT INFORMATION NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

Cross Office:  262-763-6570 Terry Erb                                 Marie Way 

Emergenyc:  262-757-8111 Brenda Fanter 

E-mail:  crossbur@cross-church.org.  

Noah's Ark:  262-767-9095 PERSONNEL COMMITTEE 

Website:  www.cross-church.org. Patricia Christopherson          Cheryl Theis 

Facebook:  @crossburlington John Hakala                            Chuck Stubley 

Instagram:  @crosslutheranburlington  

 SERVING TEAM 

BAPTISM PREPARATION SESSIONS Bonnie Flitcroft 

Call the office for further information Marilynn Hansen 

 Lisa Schneider 

LUTHERDALE REPRESENTATIVES  

John Hakala STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE 

Blaine Warren Garry Giller 

 Tammy Hogan 

 Jenny Morehouse 

SYNOD VOTING MEMBERS Betty Olson 

Jim Hansen  

Marilynn Hansen ENDOWMENT BOARD 

 Marilynn Hansen, President 

 Doug Belot, Vice President 

THRIVENT REPRESENTATIVES Blaine Warren, Secretary 

Scott Herrmann:  262-716-5454 Charles Stubley, Treasurer 

Call 800-Thrivent to direct your "choice" dollars Annie Bailey, Trustee 

 Sharon Johnson, Trustee 

 Beth Oliver, Trustee 
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   Cross Lutheran Church, Burlington, WI 
 

126 Chapel Terrace 
Burlington, WI  53105 

(262) 763-6570 

Tuesday – Friday: 9:30 am to 2:30 pm 
Saturday: Open for worship at 5pm until after service. 
Sunday: Open for worship at 9am service (summer) &  

On September 10th services go back to regular time—10am 
 

WWW.CROSS-CHURCH.ORG 
 

 

 

 

    @CROSSBURLINGTON 

 


